
 

 

 

  

   BISHOP LOVEDAY CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER T6-6 21-22  

Be kind, be honest and have courage to live 'life in all its fullness' (John 10:10) 
 

For up-to-date advice on Coronavirus, please visit:  
Health protection in education and childcare settings - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)  

The guidance for schools is that if your child tests positive for COVID they are to stay away from the school for 3 
days. They can return after 3 days if they are well enough and they do not have a temperature. 

 
Friday 15th July 2022  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The year 6s have worked so incredibly hard on their year 6 production and what a 
production it was! A huge thank you to all of the year 6 staff who have worked 
tirelessly to bring it all together and to all of our parents/carers who helped with 
costumes and learning lines. The whole school have also been down to church this 
week for their 'church experience.' A huge thank you to Rev. Sarah and her team and 
to Mrs Becker for organising. The children thoroughly enjoyed their experience.  
 
I cannot believe how much money we have raised with our 'no tech' day. A huge 
thank you to everybody who sponsored our children. The kindness ambassadors 
have clear ideas about how they want to develop the courtyard so watch this space!  
 
We are wanting to do a team building activity in September, which involves pebbles. 
If anybody has any medium-large pebbles, please could they send them in with their children. 
 
Next year, we would like all children to come dressed in their PE kits on their PE days. The uniform for PE is a red polo 
shirt (logo optional), black shorts and trainers. A black tracksuit should also be worn during colder weather. We are 
finalising days this week and will let you know before the end of term, which days your child has to come in PE kit.  
 
A small child has lost a black scooter at the Sports Day picnic last week, please can we all have a look around and if 

anyone finds it, please can we ask for you to return it to the bike shed?  Many thanks. 

We have also organised 'Meet the teacher' meetings for September: 
Mon 12th September: Year 6 and Year 2  
Tuesday 13th September: Year 1 and Year 5 
Thursday 15th September: Year 3 and Year 4 
 
Early Years will be having a meeting to introduce themselves and phonics later on in September. We will let you know 
a date as soon as possible.  
 
All meetings will start at 3:30pm and last approximately 20 minutes apart from year 6 who will have their residential 
meeting straight after. 
Members of staff will be out on the playground on the first day back to welcome you all and show you where your 
new class is if you are unsure.  
 
The weather warning has moved into level 4 red warning, extreme heat. We will continue to monitor this over the 
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weekend and wait for further guidance but at present we will continue with the guidance issued earlier in the week, 
which was sent out in an email. 
 
Have a lovely weekend and stay hydrated. 
 
 

Mrs Dee Loader 

Head of School 

Bishop-Loveday CE Primary School 

 

Important Dates: 

JULY 2022 
 

Monday 18th July (Year 6) Leavers Party 7-9pm – please see email. 

Thursday 21st July (Year 6) Leavers Assembly @ 2pm in the hall 

Thursday 21st July END OF TERM - 3.15pm  

(Homework Club and WAC will continue as normal) 

Friday 22nd July –  

Monday 5th September 

 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 5th September INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 6th September TERM 1 BEGINS - 8.55AM  

 

Year 6: 

Next Thursday Year 6 will need to bring two clean white polo school shirts to school - one to be signed and one to 

wear for their leavers' service in the afternoon. Parents and carers are welcome to attend the leavers' service, which 

will be at 2pm in the hall. Entrance via the community door will be from 1:50pm.  

 

Lost & Found: 

During our end of year clear out, we found a delightful little bunny who has been on an incredible 

adventure since coming back from a residential we think, possible pre-covid.  Unfortunately, 

he/she has forgotten their name and where they belong  If you recognise him/her, please let us 

know. 

 

Our exciting week of learning: 

Early Years have had a wonderful time at the church this week. We enjoyed exploring the Altar, looking through the 
Bible and talking about different ways we can help children who do not have access to education, food or water.  
 

Year 1 have been working hard to make their pop-up pages using lever and sliding mechanisms! We are really 
proud of our work!  They visited the St Johns Church and learnt all about what the church does. They visited various 
stations including ‘The Church Prays’, ‘The Church Welcomes’ and ‘The Church Serves.’ 
They were also fortunate to have some special cricket coaching where they learnt to bat and field during the game! 



  
 

 

 
 

Year 2 enjoyed their visit to the church this week for a ‘church experience 

 
Year 3 have been exploring mark making in clay and developing our understanding of magnets in science.  
 

Year 4 thoroughly enjoyed visiting church this week for the 'Church Experience'. They visited different stations 
which explored different aspects of Christianity. In DT, we have been making an interactive water cycle poster that 
includes a lever mechanism, linkage mechanism and a slider. Great work Year 4! 

 



  
 

 

Year 5 have been learning about capacity this week and testing their learning in a practical lesson measuring and 
making fruit mocktails! 
 

Year 6 have performed two amazing nights of ‘What a Knight’ –  they all worked so hard and were all fantastic!  We 
hope that you all enjoyed watching their last Primary School production. 
 

 

Sports Day: 

How wonderful to be able to hold a full sports day after a couple of years of restrictions. The children were amazing, 

and the crowd cheered all the racers from start to finish. The roles were reversed during the adult's race in the 

morning, when the pupils loved seeing the adults being extremely competitive! A huge thank you to all who attended 

during the day and all staff and volunteers who worked tirelessly to ensure the day ran smoothly.  

Please see the full results table below. Congratulations to Oceans who went one place better than last year and are 

Bishop Loveday Sports Day 2022 winners. Well done to Waterfalls and Sun who finished 2nd & 3rd respectively. Fire 

were this year's Spirit of the Games winners for showing fabulous teamwork and determination throughout the day. 

 

 

Sports: 

Afterschool Sports Clubs:  have all now finished, with the exception of our Monday Dance club. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all members of staff, coaches and volunteers who have taken time to run 

these for our pupils over the past academic year. They add such a valuable aspect to school life and offer extra 

opportunities for our children to try. It is so pleasing when we see pupils go on to join community clubs following their 

experience at our clubs. 

We hope to have a list of extra curriculum clubs for next year available in early September. As soon as we know what 

will be available, we will let you know how to sign your child up. 

KS1 Chance to Shine Cricket:  This week saw the last of our sports events. We were delighted to welcome Zoe Pugh 

from Chance To Shine Cricket into school on Tuesday. She delivered cricket sessions to year 1 in the morning, when 



  
 

 

the children played games which involved batting, fielding and teamwork. In the afternoon, 2TC enjoyed similar 

activities to that of the festival that 2CP attended last week. Games and practices that introduced bowling overarm 

and developed their batting and fielding skills. Everyone enjoyed the sessions and appreciated slightly cooler 

temperatures. All the activities were based on the All Stars cricket programme running at local cricket clubs for 5-8 

year olds. Please follow this link for more information www.ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars. 

 

Swimming Lessons Congratulations to the following for achieving your School Swimming Distance Awards 

this week…   

 

5m – Javish S, Gabi C 

10m – Olivia W, Joel J-A 

25m – Harry P, Kaiden S, Eliza S 

 

House Points: 

This week’s winners are….  ICE 
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Brilliant Learning Stars of the Week go to… 

 

 

Brilliant Learning Behaviour Award Winners… 

 

  



  
 

 

Awards:  

Casey M (1KB) has received a certificate and medal for achieving her Purple Award at Wade Gymnastics Club. 
 
Jemima W (1KB) has received a certificate for passing Swimming – Stage 2 at Kick n Splash. 
 
Siena L (1KB) has received a Merit in the Assessment of Classwork at the Joanne Mills School of Dance. 
 
Cordelia N (1SW) has received an award for winner a Dance and Cheer Comp. 
 
Alice D (1SW) has received her silver award from 1st Longford Park Rainbows. 
 
Abigail C (1SW) has received her silver award from 1st Longford Park Rainbows. 
 
Sofia P (1SW) has received a badge and certificate for passing Stage 2 at Kick n Splash. 
 
Jonah W (2TC) has received a medal for competing in the Middleton Cheney one day football tournament and a 
certificate for passing Swimming – Stage 2 at Kick n Splash. 
 
Indy F (2TC) has received a badge and certificate for completing Stage 3 Learn to Swim. 
 
Joseph P (2CP) has received 2 medals for playing in the football tournaments for Easington Sports Football Club. 
 
Parker H (2CP) has received a medal for playing in the Middleton Cheney Football Tournament. 
 
Eadie C (2CP) has achieved her Red Belt in Karate. 
 
Anabelle W (3SS) has achieved her Green Belt in Karate. 
 
Ella M (6HW) helped to run a fundraising stall last Sunday for Home-Start Banbury, Bicester & Chipping Norton and 
raised £150. She planned and ran the children's games. 
 

 
 

HUGE CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU ALL, YOU ARE AMAZING!!   

  



  
 

 

FoBLS News: 

FREEZE POP FRIDAY WILL BE BACK NEXT WEEK 

(apologies for not selling them this week, we have freezer issues – 

if anyone would like to donate a new one please let us know) 

   
Early Years will be available in EY’s 

 

 

Please follow our Facebook page to stay up to date of our upcoming events, communications and fun:  

Bishop Loveday CE Primary School | Facebook 

 

 
Please continue to help and support FOBLS via 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk 
 

www.cherwelllottery.co.uk 

 

https://www.facebook.com/BishopLovedayCEPrimarySchool
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofbishoplovedayschool/%20%3Chttps:/nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.easyfundraising.org.uk%2Fcauses%2Ffriendsofbishoplovedayschool%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C05d816694e7a477f259508d88a714f79%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637411566757105217%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=McLsphYd3Dtnr5dynqQKWHBs02o%2BGN%2B2P4szKMj7k3w%3D&reserved=0
https://www.cherwelllottery.co.uk/support/friends-of-bishop-loveday-school
https://www.facebook.com/BishopLovedayCEPrimarySchool


  
 

 

Other News: 

Dear Families,  

We are excited to announce that September applications for our popular Theatre Club at Bishop Loveday are now 

open. You can sign up by completing the 'Place Request Form' at the link below:  

https://www.francishammondtheatreschools.co.uk/request-a-place 

Details of timings and pricing are:  

LKS2 - Mondays, 5:30pm pick up (£10.00 per session) 

UKS2 - Mondays, 5:30pm pick up (£10.00 per session)  

Please note: Places are limited and will be offered on a first come first served basis. If your selected class is 

full we will add your child to our waiting list and you will be notified when a place becomes available.  

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us and we will be happy to help!  

Warm wishes, 

 
Marianne Gowers 
Francis Hammond Theatre Schools  
Unlocking Potential Through The Arts  
www.francishammondtheatreschools.co.uk 
Tel: 07885466465 
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https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.francishammondtheatreschools.co.uk%2Fcontact&data=05%7C01%7Cl.upton%40bishop-loveday.oxon.sch.uk%7C6671f676b99645dc210808da64bfd12e%7Cdafa7e1b46d4442eb8706ef49020559d%7C0%7C0%7C637933072316768545%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=L31BXyzCsVEv%2BISmb1NHC09MbwrtPddVXZNaFz585YE%3D&reserved=0
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